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Where did February Go!!  I know many of you are like
me and patiently, (or maybe not so patiently) waiting
for March 21st!

We are in the process of a website relaunch, and are
working hard to get the information you need front
and center for you on an easy to navigate dashboard. 
 The website will not be shut down for any length of
time, and you will notice on going updates and
changes as we move along.  We are looking forward
to a fresh option for you all to enjoy.

Quick reminder for anyone hosting a local event that
would like a little extra exposure to contact us at the
office, and we will be happy to add your event to the
website calendar.  This calendar also gets added to
our monthly newsletter.
With that… 
May your troubles be less, And your blessing be
more. And nothing but happiness, Come through
your door.

Happy St Patrick’s Day!!
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Would you like to see your event listed in our newsletter and our website or announced on our Facebook and Twitter accounts? Email upcoming
events to payments@hardisty.ca no later than the 29th of the preceding month.

Dan Granger
Dan has taken on the ice scheduler role for the
Gibson Energy Centre and works tirelessly to
promote our facility.

In addition to working a full time job he’s a dedicated
Father and husband as well he’s the scheduler for the
Hardisty Longhorns hockey club.

Dan covered the caretaker duties for two weeks in
January whilst Todd was off, he really stepped up in a
big way.

Taking care of ice maintenance, organizing,
opening/closing as well as cleaning!

Thanks Dan for everything you do for the
community!

CITIZEN OF THE MONTH

St. Paul's United 
Church News

Church service at 11:00 a.m. Everyone welcome.
April 3 - In person spaghetti supper and auction
will be held in the community hall. Watch for
poster and on Facebook.  

CHECK OUT OUR NEW WEBSITE!
www.hardisty.ca

Changes have been made but please
give us your feedback as to 

how we can improve!
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Bill Payments
Payments can be made via cheque, cash, Mastercard,
Visa, Debit, Online banking or etransfer to
payments@hardisty.ca. If you are paying Via
etransfer, please include your account number in the
comments.

To ensure that you can have access to your property
via your driveway, please do not shovel snow onto
the streets. As Per Town of Hardisty Bylaw #1070,
no snow from a sidewalk/driveway can be placed on
the adjacent roadway.

By not shovelling or plowing or blowing you snow into
the roads, you will keep the roads clear for longer. A
large scale cleanout of the entire town recently took
place, and to help everyone maintain the clear roads,
please refrain from this action. Similarly, shovelling
snow into back alleys will impede travel in those
areas.

Snow Removal
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ATTENTION RESIDENTS! 
Tell us what you think of your internet

service. Are you happy? Would you like the
Town to investigate a better option?

We need to know your speed that you are
currently receiving at 7 pm at night 

including your address.
 

Email us at payments@hardisty.ca 
with your thoughts. 

 
The more information we have, the better

Council is placed to make decisions.
 

Hardisty Bottle Depot
changing hours & days!
Effective April 1, 2023 
Thursday 10 am – 5 pm

Friday 10 am – 5 pm
Saturday 10 am – 5 pm
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T H R I F T  S H O P
The Hardisty Thrift Shop is open
three days a week to serve the
community and surrounding area. 
Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 
1:30 - 4:30 p.m. 

C O F F E E  T I M E
Monday to Friday 
8:00 - 10:00 a.m. 
Seniors Drop In Center
All Ages Welcome

E L K S  B I N G O
SUNDAYS at the Elk’s Hall
Doors Open 6:00 PM
Bingo Starts 7:00 PM

M A R C H  E V E N T S  C A L E N D A R
www.hardisty.ca/town/calendar
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The Government of Alberta offers a fundraising
opportunity for non-profit clubs and

organizations through the Annual Highway
Cleanup Program. Organizations can sign up to

clean a section of a highway ditch and earn $100
for every kilometre of highway cleaned.

 
The cleanup program is held on the first or

second Saturday in May of each year, weather
permitting. This year the program will scheduled

for Saturday, May 6th. 
 

If you are interested in signing up for the highway
clean up program, you can contact the Vermilion

District Office at 780-853-8295
 

E L K S  B I N G O SUNDAYS at the Elk’s Hall
Doors Open 6:00 PM
Bingo Starts 7:00 PM

2023 Development Permits Issued
 

Permit No 2023-001(MPC) 
L8, B1, P982 2587 - Communications Tower

 
Permit No 2023-002

L L, B1, P772 0414 - Shop
 
 
 
 

ATTENTION CLUBS & ORGANIZTIONS

2023 Business Licenses 
are now open for application. 

Come in and see us at the office to
get your business license updated.

Annual Longhorns Rec Hockey
Tournament

March 10th and 11th 
Gibson Energy Center



Public Works Corner
 

In this issue we will discuss customer responsibilities concerning services connected to their property. 

Water Service:
From the main curb stop to inside the house or trailer is the responsibility of the property owner and all
expenses associated with maintaining the service. This includes making sure that the shutoff valve near
the meter is operational and does open and close if needed especially in an emergency. The town does
replace the meter body or electronic head if needed from time to time due to age and wear. An exception
to this is if the meter is frozen and damaged, depending on the repairs or replacement needed; the full
cost of repairs is charged to the property owner. Meter bodies contain few working parts, one is a magnet
that spins on a plastic turbine. This mechanism is calibrated by the manufacturer and tested so contrary
to some opinions; it does not turn faster than other meters; although not impossible very rare. In the last
seven years the public works department has never had a faulty reading meter. If you have a discrepancy
with water usage, please remember a running toilet or leaky valve is more than just an annoyance, it is
something that adds up over time. If the volume registered is after the meter, the leak will be somewhere
in the property, not before it. You can google things like volumes for laundry, dishwashers, toilets,
household capacity as in persons, showers , tubs, gardens , water softener regeneration, to give you an
idea of how much water each of these can utilize. It doesn’t take long for liters to add up.

Sewer Service:
A service can be affected by age of service, tree roots, cracks, and tenant issues like excess paper usage,
pouring grease directly into the line, matted hair from showering or bathing, feminine hygiene products
and a big culprit is cheaper laundry soap that doesn’t totally dissolve and deposits in the line and builds
up over time. Certain toilet papers are not very environmentally friendly contrary to what the
commercials say. Just because the manufacturer says it’s flushable, you take your chances doing it. The
property owner is responsible under the municipal government act for any and all costs from the main
line to inside the house. This includes what ever method is used to free the blockage in the line, be it
snaking, power rooting, or having an company to come in and clear it. When you contact the Town, public
works will immediately check for mainline issues or obstructions by inspecting manholes on both sides of
the property. If we determine that the issue is in your service and not our main then the onus is on the
property owner/tenant to remedy the situation accordingly. If it is determined to be a mainline issue, the
town will fix the issue and remedy the situation. 

Any questions concerning the above topics can be directed towards the office during office hours. 

Special Note:
We will be notifying people who have had previous issues with frozen water lines in the near future. If
your water pressure drops and the water turns dirty you should run the cold tap moderately  open till it
clears because often this is a sign of water freezing. 

Spring is coming and hope everyone stays healthy and safe.

Hardisty Public Works Dept.

 


